PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES

July 2, 2018 8:00 p.m.

South Windsor Town Council

PURPOSE: To receive citizen input on the appropriation of \$86,723 of LoCIP

Funds to cover costs associated with the telephone system wiring for new phones at the Police Department and Community Center, and replacement of the cooling tower at the South Windsor Public Library

Mayor Anwar called the Public Hearing to order at 8:00 p.m.; and requested that the Clerk of the Council read the call of the meeting (a copy of which is attached hereto, **Exhibit A**). There were approximately twenty (20) people present in the audience.

Mr. Clay Major, Facilities Manager, explained that the cooling tower is twenty-two years old and has exceeded its useful life span. The sump and the cooling tower hold about 120 gallons of water, and it has shown extensive rust and pitting over the last couple of years. The Town has patched it in the past, but it is now time to replace it. The phone system wiring needs to be updated because the Town would like to use the latest phone technology and cannot do that with the type of wiring that is presently being used.

Mayor Anwar asked if there was anyone from the public that would like to speak.

Mr. Steve Wagner, 181 Tumblebrook Drive came forward to speak in favor of both projects. It is very important for the Police Department to have the latest technology. It is also very important for an air conditioning system to have somewhere to place the heat, so the cooling system should be replaced.

Mayor Anwar asked for a Straw Vote, the results of which were as follows:

Those supporting the appropriation of \$86,723 of LoCIP Funds to cover costs associated with the telephone system wiring for new phones at the Police Department and Community Center, and replacement of the cooling tower at the South Windsor Public Library: 15

Those opposing the appropriation of \$86,723 of LoCIP Funds to cover costs associated with the telephone system wiring for new phones at the Police Department and Community Center, and replacement of the cooling tower at the South Windsor Public Library: 0

The public hearing was closed at 8:03 p.m.

brah W. Reed

Respectfully submitted.

Deborah W. Reid Clerk of the Council

Public Hearing Notice - Exhibit A

received June 28,2018C335pm John & alend, ATC



Town of South Windsor

Exhibit A

1540 SULLIVAN AVENUE • SOUTH WINDSOR, CT 06074-2786 AREA CODE 860/644-2511 FAX 860/644-3781

OFFICE OF THE TOWN COUNCIL

TO BE PUBLISHED IN THE JOURNAL INQUIRER June 25, 2018

LEGAL AD

TOWN OF SOUTH WINDSOR

Notice is hereby given that the South Windsor Town Council has set Monday, July 2, 2018, at 8:00 p.m., in the Council Chambers of the South Windsor Town Hall, 1540 Sullivan Avenue, South Windsor, Connecticut as the time and place for a Public Hearing to receive citizen input on an appropriation of \$86,723 of LoCIP Funds to cover costs associated with the telephone system wiring for new phones at the Police Department and Community Center; and replacement of the cooling tower at the South Windsor Public Library.

Dated at South Windsor, Connecticut this 22nd day of June 2018.

LEGAL NOTICE

TOWN OF SOUTH WINDSOR

Attested to by:

Deborah W. Reid
Clerk of the Council

Notice is hereby given that the South Windsor Town Council has set Monday, July 2, 2018, at 8:00 p.m., In the Council Chambers of the South Windsor Town Hall, 1540 Sullivan Avenue, South Windsor, Connecticut as the time and place for a Public Hearing to receive citizen input on an appropriation of \$86,723 of Loci? Funds to cover costs associated with the telephone system wining for new phones at the Police Department and Community Center; and replacement of the cooling tower at the South Windsor Public Library.

Dated at South Windsor, Connecticut this 22nd day of June 2018.

Clerk of the Council

Journal Inquirer June 25, 2018